School Council Minutes – October 2019

Present: Lainey, Alisha, Megan F, Jade, Charlotte, Logan, Frankie, Nathan, Lucas, Nevaeh, Stevie, Isaac and Mrs. Kilpatrick - Absent: Piper Hall


Our newly elected school councillors met for the first time this month and are pleased to be able to represent their classes. The younger children will be supported by Y6 students when it comes to reading the minutes to their class mates and discussing ideas to be presented at the next school council meeting.

[bookmark: _GoBack]As we do each year the children would like to support Children in Need on Friday 15th November and for anyone that would like to participate for the donation of £1 we can go Spotty for the day. We also discussed future charities that over the year we may support. So if you have a favourite charity that you feel you would like to benefit from our donations, please suggest it to your school council representative. 

For quite some time our green house has been damaged and children have been unable to grow fruit, vegetable and flowers, unfortunately, it is felt that it is beyond repair, so we are hoping to buy a shiny new green house that can be put in the court yard where it will be sheltered from the wind and get plenty of sunshine, to encourage our plants to grow.

Several children have requested juice with their lunch instead of water and milk but because juice contains a lot of sugar and this is not a healthy option and several children have allergies we will continue with the healthy option of water and milk. Some children have noticed that the School Meals Menu is not always accurate and there is often a lack of custard with the puddings, Y6 counsellors to mention this to Miss Brooks in the school office.

We would just like to wish you all a lovely half term and our next meeting will be in November.







